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At Aldridge Community Centre, on the first Sunday of each month 

(unless otherwise stated)

at Middlemore Lane, Aldridge. WS9 8AN.   Starting at 9.30am on

Sunday 4th September; Sunday 2nd October; Sunday 6th November;

Sunday 4th December

2016 Committee meetings

As usual, these will be on the third Tuesday of the month.  Venue: Aldridge Community Centre

Group Contact Details
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Committee email:
       
wgamcommittee@yahoo.co.uk

The Group website is:   
jeavonsge@yahoo.co.uk
 
Or contact Newsletter Editor    Sandie 01922 621592  
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                                                                   from Martin Goad
Well summer is over now and we can look forward to the autumn and perhaps some quieter roads now that the worst of the holiday traffic is over.      I had a short break in Pembrokeshire in August which really highlighted the good and bad points of summer driving.  My daughter goes down regularly and she uses the motorways to get her into West Wales as smoothly as possible, so I agreed to use that route.  We set off from Walsall on a beautiful hot day  with anticipation of a trouble free journey having checked the traffic reports earlier and all was well until just south of Birmingham, around Frankley services when the queueing signs appeared.  We had planned to go onto the M50 and stop for lunch at Ross.  Two hours later we crawled into Strensham services for a break.  After that we rolled along nicely until we reached the M4, apparently at the same time as a significant proportion of the population of Southern England.  We crawled for another half hour or so before things improved and, finally, our destination came into sight about an hour later.

We had a very pleasant few days and when it came to the return journey I was determined to give the motorways a miss so planned a route back through Mid Wales to Shrewsbury which was 25 miles shorter according to Google.  It was a wet and dark day but the driving was pure joy.  Bowling along quiet A roads through wonderful scenery with only a few other vehicles was so relaxing compared to sharing the M50 and M5 with thousands of others.  It is what driving used to be and still can be if you can find the less busy places in our crowded isles.  
At one stage, near Clun, I drove on a twisty road through forest for ten minutes without seeing another driver.  Admittedly you have to go at the speed of the slowest on the road at times and you do come across the odd agricultural machine, but then there is the satisfaction for an advanced motorist of anticipating, planning and carrying out overtaking manoeuvres.  Why not try a different route from time to time and bring back some enjoyment to driving, our bike rider friends do it all the time and look what fun they have.
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Martin Goad gives us a report on
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taking part in the Treasure Hunt

On the afternoon of the last Sunday run on September 4th Ann Humble and Sarah Harrison organised a treasure hunt around the Staffordshire lanes close to Lichfield.  Seven cars took part leaving from the Community Centre in Aldridge for a couple of hours driving  and quite a bit of stopping as well.
There were things to be collected, such as the largest dandelion leaf, problems to work out, including a modicum of maths and lots of clues to decipher on the way.  We all set off at intervals of two minutes but before long cars were arriving at clues together, in fact on two occasions we were one of three cars at the same clue at the same time, even after over 90 minutes on the road.   It certainly was not a race, but it is surprising how easy it is to miss things on the route when you are under a bit of pressure.  Some teams even missed a signal box the size of a small house that was right on the roadside.  There were some ingenious ways employed of finding the previous day`s newspaper, including calling in on friends on route and raiding the staff room at Waitrose. One car was not happy with bringing in just a feather as required, but brought a whole road kill bird. (YUCK!) 

As you can imagine there was a lot to talk about back at the Scout Hut in Aldridge where we finished for a cup of tea and some excellent cake baked by Ann.  Sarah and Ann did the marking and the winning team was the Jeavons family, Glynnis with her son and grandson, so many congratulations to them, they were only three or four marks from a perfect score.   

Many thanks to Ann and Sarah for the preparation that made for an afternoon of great pleasure and a good work out for the grey matter.  Several people said that it is years since they went on a treasure hunt and had forgotten how much fun they are.  Here’s  looking forward to the next one 
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Now,    Ann Humble tells us about 

the organisation of the Treasure Hunt 
Last year I had the brilliant (!) idea to plan a car treasure hunt for the group. I spent a long time with the A-Z trying to work out a route and eventually persuaded a reluctant son to help me to test it out. 
This was partly successful so like a fool I suggested the idea to the committee. They agreed so......    Sarah offered to help me with the planning so we altered parts  of the route and decided on the questions to be answered. Another test run, harder questions and a list of things to collect and we felt things were going well.    We needed someone else to check that the directions worked and Jean offered to help out. It all worked well and I thought we could publicise the treasure hunt to members and decided to hold it on the afternoon following September's Sunday run.
Seven teams met at the Community Centre and we set them off at intervals with their route, questions and list of things to find.   Sarah and I waited with kettles boiling and cake cut, ready for them to return, hoping that they would have found their way back.

At about the expected time, they started to arrive. Tea was drunk, cake was eaten and the papers were marked.    I was pleased that the marks were quite close , with the winning team beating the second one by just one mark.    Everyone seemed to have enjoyed themselves so I feel it was well worthwhile.   Thanks to Sarah and Jean for their help in the planning stage and to all of those who entered.             
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Don’t GO searching for Pikachu 
on the M25,  says IAM RoadSmart

With the world going Pokemon GO crazy, UK road safety charity IAM Roadsmart is urging motorists not to go on the hunt for Squirtle on Spaghetti Junction, Jigglypuff on the Hangar Lane gyratory or Magikarp on the M4.   The new Pokemon GO mobile phone craze has swept the world this week, and is available in the UK today (14 July) – but IAM RoadSmart has reminded drivers not to play the game while at the wheel of their cars.  The game allows you to seek out Pokemon characters in real life settings via your mobile phone. But IAM RoadSmart fears that young drivers especially could go on the search for Pikachu and his friends on the roads.
Samson Ruwangu, IAM RoadSmart digital content executive, 23, said: “Kids and adults alike are going crazy for this game. But the risk is that some people are going to be playing it at the wrong time – and driving a car is the last place you should be looking for Pidgey, Rattata or the others.  “I nearly tripped over playing this game. Pokemon GO makes you concentrate on catching characters and it takes both hand and eye coordination.”
Research conducted last year by IAM RoadSmart showed the extent to which smartphone use had become an addiction to some.  Eight per cent of drivers admitted to driving while using a video-calling application such as FaceTime and Skype to make and receive video calls, rising to 16 per cent among 18 to 24 year olds.    It found 9% of drivers admitted to taking a selfie while driving within ‘the last month’. This increases to 15 per cent of young drivers aged 18-24 and 19 per cent of 25-35 year olds. 

Women are less selfie obsessed than men, with just five per cent of women citing they have taken a selfie while driving compared to 12 per cent of men.  While looking out for Eevee, Weedle and the rest is great fun, it is important to keep concentration on what matters – and that’s keeping your eyes on the road. Psyduck can wait for later.
Cortège etiquette -

The do’s and don’ts

Drivers are no longer slowing down to show their respect to funeral cortèges, according to a survey of funeral directors in Britain.   The study, which was carried out by one of the UK’s largest funeral vehicle producers, found that 59 per cent of funeral directors in Britain do not think today’s drivers have good “cortège etiquette”, and that 91 per cent don’t think people know what’s expected of them when passing a procession.

Traditionally, it is common for drivers to grant a funeral procession the right of way when driving, and to avoid pulling out from a junction or merging into a lane in the midst of a procession, thus breaking it up.   Cortèges also require more patience from drivers than normal traffic, as they often travel at a slower pace than usual.  However, it’s thought that many drivers are unaware of these conventions when they encounter a cortège on the road. Unfortunately, it isn’t uncommon today for people to have next to no idea about the proper etiquette that’s required when passing a funeral procession.   It is important to make sure that you grant a funeral procession right of way when driving.
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Cortège etiquette -  The dos and don’ts                   continued………

All funeral cortèges move at a slow pace. Never overtake or cut into a procession.

· Wait until all the vehicles in the procession have moved on before using a pelican crossing – this way you won’t break or disrupt the cortège.

· It is considered respectful to turn any in-car music off as a cortège passes.

· If you happen to be conducting work at the roadside, try bringing all work to a temporary halt as the procession passes.

This may be a generational thing. There seems to have been a significant shift over the years away from people being educated on the rules of funeral etiquette. In previous years, etiquette was much more prevalent, but it seems that today, the knowledge is slipping away.

In response, Wilcox Limousines have produced an “etiquette guide”, to remind drivers of the ways in which road users traditionally pay respect to funeral processions.

In the fast paced world that we live in, people tend to be in a great hurry to get to where they need to be, and whilst funeral directors can certainly appreciate this, does it hurt to slow down for a few minutes out of respect for a life once lived?    Put yourself in the shoes of a grieving family. Would you like a beeping car horn or an aggressive overtaking manoeuvre to interrupt your mourning if you were in their place?  We hope that these pointers will help inform people as to how to be respectful when they encounter a funeral cortege in the future
(Source: Thank you to Wilcox Limousines survey)
Report on  the Group’s stand at

PELSALL CARNIVAL

Pelsall Carnival is one of the biggest and busiest local events on the summer calendar.  On Saturday 2nd July and we manned a stall there to promote the group and to recruit new members.
It was a bright warm day when Josie and Fred arrived with the gazebo, banners, signs etc. and I met up with them to set up.  They had chosen a spot next to the West Midland Fire service who had a wrecked car on a trailer as a warning to drivers, so there was a road safety theme there.  We were on the main circuit around the arena, at a point where people were crossing from the car boot sale, so we had plenty of passing potential customers for most of the day.
As usual at Pelsall we had some interest from lots of folk, some of them with their own driving tales to tell, but we had only a few with a real interest to join the group and do their Skill for Life course and take the test.  We took a few names and will be able to follow them up as we go into the autumn.  
Thanks particularly to Josie and Fred who stayed all day and then dismantled the stand, and to Glynnis, Chris, Mike and Fiona who gave their time as well.
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The IAM tells us that………..

The majority of mature drivers want to continue driving 
as long as they are safely able
According to a survey commissioned by the Institute of Advanced Motorists (IAM), citing independence and convenience as the main reasons.    The report, called Keeping Older Drivers Safe and Mobile, surveyed more than 2,600 drivers and ex-drivers between the ages of 55 & 101 and was written by Dr Carol Hawley from the University of WarwickMedicalSchool.  Although the report found 84% of driver respondents rated their driving ability as good to excellent and 86% rated their confidence as a driver as good to excellent, there were some factors which would persuade them to give up their car keys.  The survey stated: “Most current drivers would consider giving up driving if they had a health condition or a health professional advised them to stop driving.
General practitioners, doctors and opticians/optometrists are the most influential people to give advice on giving up driving.

Given the reasons why mature people value driving, it is no surprise they are reluctant to give up their vehicles.    Some 82% said that driving was ‘very or extremely important’ to them, and women were significantly more likely to rate driving as ‘extremely important’ than men.   

The top five reasons why mature drivers wanted to keep driving were: 
Reason/Frequency/Percentage: 
Independence:


422

18.0%
Convenience 


416

17.7%
Mobility/getting around
203

8.7%
Freedom


202

8.6%
Lack of public transport
148

6.3%

Despite their determination to keep driving, the majority were in favour of measures to increase their safety on the roads including retesting and checking of various aspects of drivers’ health and competence to remain behind the wheel.   Almost 60% said drivers should retake the driving test every five years after age 70, 85% said drivers should pass an eyesight test every five years once they have reached 70, and more than half said that drivers aged around 70 should be required to have a medical examination. 

Sarah Sillars, chief executive officer of the IAM, said: “A driving licence is a passport to freedom for all ages but particularly so for mature drivers. As grandparents it’s about helping their family access jobs, education and childcare as well as keeping themselves independent and mobile. The psychological impact of giving up a driving licence shouldn’t be underestimated.  “Reaction times and physical mobility are affected by age and all drivers need to make an informed decision about when to give up. We need to make it as easy as possible for mature drivers to make that choice armed with the full facts and all the support they need.”    “While some might need to accept the decision they cannot keep driving safely on the road, we believe some are pushed into giving up before they really need to. A professional opinion counts for a lot, and there are many organisations that offer advisory voluntary assessments that will give a mature driver the confidence they need to enjoy many more years of happy motoring – including ourselves.”
(Dear Reader,   do you have any comments you would like to make ?   Please let us know.  Editor Sandie)
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And finally some  (hopefully)
As you will remember Walsall Council and Highways England conducted a public consultation period in December 2015, which included a key stakeholder event and 4 public exhibitions, to discuss the design options being considered for the improvement of M6 junction 10.   The consultation report containing the outcome of the consultation period is now publicly available. Please find a letter attached which contains detail of where to find the report and the ongoing scheme development planned for 2016. I trust that you will find this information helpful.     Please do not hesitate to contact the M6 J10 project team if you have any questions.   
Thanks for this information to:       Steven Edwards,   M6 J10 Project Manager
Principal Transport Planner;  Strategic Transportation - Economy & Environment Directorate

Zone 2K, 2nd Floor, Civic Centre, Walsall Council, Darwall Street, Walsall WS1 1DG;  01922 654771.      M6 Junction 10 Project Homepage;        www.walsall.gov.uk
www.facebook.com/walsalltransport www.twitter.com/walsalltransprt
(Dear Reader,  well you have been warned -  with plenty of time to hopefully plan your route around this work, whenever it happens.   Don’t say we didn’t warn you !)

NEWS FROM THE IAM
Advanced driving and riding offer for groups
The exclusive groups-only 10% off advanced courses promotion is now in full swing, here are the details you need to use the promotion for your group's sales.  Every course sold by our groups in September and October will benefit from a 10% discount on the price (£134 instead of £149) plus we will offer 60 full refunds drawn at random from all associates who purchase a discounted course and successfully pass the test before 31 March 2017. Group officials can see full details of the promotion by visiting www.iamroadsmart.com/group60. 
Groups have been so positive in the ordering and use of the new marketing materials that we hope this additional discount and promotion will help to attract even more customers to your groups. There will not be new leaflets or posters for this time-limited promotion – use the standard leaflets and mark up the application using a ‘group60’ code and advise the customer about the opportunity to receive a full refund.
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